

14th May, 2014

Dear Members of the St. Paul's College community,

It is with mixed emotion that I announce that Dr. John Kennard, the Principal of the College and Supervisor of the St. Paul's College Primary School, shall be leaving at the end of August. Dr. Kennard will depart Hong Kong to take up his new role as Principal of The British School, Warsaw, Poland.

Dr. Kennard joined the St. Paul's College family in January 2006 and has steered our school over the past eight and a half years. During his time the College has advanced on many fronts not least the improvement in facilities at the Bonham Road Campus, the expansion of the Global Classroom programme, the relocation of the SPC Primary School to Victoria Road, and numerous other programmes and initiatives. He has overseen a Comprehensive Review of the College and the implementation of the educational reforms that led to the new Hong Kong Diploma of Secondary Education.

We wish Dr. Kennard every success in his new post as Principal, The British School, Warsaw.

The College Council shall set up a Search Committee for the new Principal and shall keep you posted on its progress in due course.

Yours faithfully,

Pong Yuen-sun, Louis

Supervisor